
PHONE (303) 922-3631 
FAX (303) 922-3820 

Chairman Mark Takano 
House Committee on Veterans' Affairs 
335 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Chairman Takano and Ranking Member Bost, 

DEPARTMENT OF COLORADO 

1485 HOLLAND STREET 
LAKEWOOD, COLORADO 80215 

The Honorable Mike Bost 
House Committee on Veterans' Affairs 
335 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 

Please accept this letter as demonstrating the total support of the Department of Colorado 
Disabled American Veterans, in recognition of the ongoing initiative to name the new Aurora VA 
Community-Based Outpatient Clinic to the Lieutenant Colonel John W. Mosley Community Based 
Outpatient Clinic, in memory of United States Air Force Lieutenant Colonel "retired" John W. Mosley. 

Lieutenant Colonel Mosley served in the U.S. Army Air Corps and then subsequently the U.S. Air 
Force from WW II, then Korea, and Vietnam. He was also a Tuskegee Airman in WW II. After WWII, he 
was called upon to work with the Truman Administration to draft the policies that would fully integrate 
the U.S. armed forces. In addition, Colonel Mosley also served in a variety of federal positions. 

Colonel Mosley was also a strong civil rights activist, fighting for the right to attend CSU, 
becoming the first black American to play football and wrestled at CSU, and elected as his class Vice 
President in both his junior and senior college years. 

Lieutenant Colonel John W. Mosley embodied the Air Force value of loyalty, duty, respect, and 
selfless service to his fellow veterans and his country. 

The Department of Colorado Disabled American Veterans would like to honor his outstanding 
legacy with our full support, endorsement, and we most strongly encourage this committee to support 
legislation renaming the Aurora VA Community-Based Outpatient Clinic after Lieutenant Colonel John 
W. Mosley. 

Sincerely, 

1 

n Carnnona 
Commander, Department of Colorado, 
Disabled American Veterans 

"Empowering veterans to lead high-quality lives with respect and dignity" 

(From the D.A.V. Mission Statenzent) 


